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ORDER REQUIRING UPDATES ON 
STAKEHOLDER MEETINGS  

BY THE CHAIR: On November 19, 2021, the Commission issued an Order 
Requiring Filing of Carbon Plan and Establishing Procedural Deadlines. The Commission 
was directed in House Bill 951 (S.L. 2021-165) to develop a Carbon Plan that takes 
reasonable steps to reduce carbon dioxide emissions in this State from electric generating 
facilities owned or operated by Duke Energy Progress, LLC (DEP), and Duke Energy 
Carolinas, LLC (DEC, together with DEP, Duke). 

As part of the Carbon Plan development process, the Commission directed Duke 
to hold a minimum of three stakeholder meetings. The Commission also directed Duke 
and the Public Staff to file reports on these stakeholder meetings to keep the Commission 
apprised of the work of the stakeholders. On January 12, 2022, Duke filed a letter stating 
that the first stakeholder meeting will be held virtually on January 25, 2022. 

To further the goal of keeping the Commission apprised of the sufficiency of the 
stakeholder process, Duke and the Public Staff are directed to update the Commission 
on the January 25, 2022 stakeholder meeting on Monday, February 7, 2022, directly 
following the Commission’s regularly scheduled Staff Conference. If no Staff Conference 
is held that day, the update will begin at 10 a.m. Updates on the stakeholder meetings to 
be held in February and March will be scheduled by subsequent order of the Commission. 

Additional stakeholder intervenors in this docket may file a request with the 
Commission to present a brief update. The update presented by Duke may not exceed 
ten minutes and each overview presented by the Public Staff and stakeholder intervenors 
may not exceed five minutes. The limited purpose of the updates is to inform the 
Commission of the sufficiency of the stakeholder process. Parties are directed to limit 
their updates to the sufficiency of the process and not to address substantive issues 
discussed at the stakeholder meeting.  

The updates will be held remotely via Webex. A link to view the updates will be 
posted to the Commission’s website. 
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As established in previous procedural orders in this docket, following the stakeholder 

process, Duke is directed to file a proposed Carbon Plan by no later than May 16, 2022. 

Additional procedures to be employed following the filing of the Carbon Plan will be 

scheduled by subsequent orders of the Commission. 

IT IS, THEREFORE, ORDERED as follows: 

1. That Duke and the Public Staff are directed to present updates on the 
January 25, 2022 Carbon Plan stakeholder meeting on Monday, February 7, 2022, at 
10 a.m., or directly following Staff Conference; 

2. That any intervenor in this docket that participates in the January 25, 2022 
stakeholder meeting may file a request with the Commission to present an overview of 
the stakeholder process on or before Tuesday, February 1, 2022; and 

3. All parties presenting an overview must provide the name, email, and phone 
number for each participant of the overview to ncucwebex@ncuc.net on or before 
Thursday, February 3, 2022. 

ISSUED BY ORDER OF THE COMMISSION. 

This the 21st day of January, 2022. 

NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 

       
Joann R. Snyder, Deputy Clerk 
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